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8 May 2023 
 
 
Dear Parents / Guardian 
 
YISHUN SECONDARY SCHOOL EMERGENCY EXERCISE 
 
We wish to inform you that the school will be conducting an emergency exercise on 18 May 2023 from 
7:30 am to 11:00 am.  This emergency exercise aims to train the staff and students to be prepared for 
any emergency in the school premises and to be familiar with the safety and evacuation procedures.  
 
This exercise is a collaborative effort between the school, the Ministry of Education’s Safety, Security 
and Emergency Branch (SSEB) and the Singapore Civil Defence Force (SCDF) /Singapore Police 
Force (SPF).  Therefore, please do not be alarmed when you see fire engines, ambulance and police 
car entering the school premises. 
 
We appreciate if you could take time to reinforce our teaching on the importance of safety with your 
child, not only in the context of the School, but also as a nation, that every Singaporean should be 
prepared for any emergency. 
 
We seek your assistance to ensure that your child has a good breakfast in the morning before coming 
to school.   
 
If you need further clarifications, please contact Mr Jayakumar Navaretnam (VP/Admin) at 
Jayakumar_navaretnam@schools.gov.sg  
 
Please note that dismissal time will be after the debrief session at about 11:00 am on the day of the 
exercise. 
 
 
Thank you and warmest regards 
 

 
 
 
Mrs Regina Lee 
Principal 
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